
February 26, 2023 

Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is 
Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update: 

 We are through the first seven weeks of the third quarter as we rapidly approach the 
end of the quarter and spring break. Some important reminders as we finish quarter 
three 

o Attendance is and will always be the most integral component of a student’s 
success. You must be in it to win it. Combined with being on time – these two 
factors are controllable and a key to success. Attached to this message is a 
chart – illustrative to how lost instruction time adds up with absences and/or 
tardies. It will also be posted on our school’s website for you to review as a 
family and with your student 

 Wednesday March 1 – all juniors will be taking the SAT college reportable test. They 
should bring a number two pencil and their own calculator. This test will extend past 
our normally scheduled lunch – a special hot lunch will be provided for all test takers 

 All seniors and juniors who are taking the FSA makeups this week should bring their 
laptops fully charged with chord. A reminder that all students should bring their 
school issued laptops with them every day and that they will be utilized for all end of 
course assessments in May 

 Spring break will be the week of March 13 – 17th – we will return to school on 
Monday March 20th originally scheduled as a non-student day – but now in session 
as a makeup hurricane day. We will have an abbreviated schedule that day with 
students visiting all eight classes with lunch at the same time. Schedule will be 
posted on our school’s website 

 A thankyou to all parents and guardians who completed the school survey. Results 
are in and posted on our school’s website for review. We will work hard to continue 
to earn your trust and improve as we use your feedback to grow, improve and strive 
toward excellence 

 Congratulations to our Wrestlers Louden Ward, Michael Farrlley and Michael 
Carpenter who all finished top three in the regional tournament and have now 
qualified for the state tournament in Kissimmee Florida next week. Good luck and Go 
Royals! 

 Also, any seniors still wanting to go to graduate bash – we have several spots open – 
Bring $165 to Ms. Rockne our superstar senior sponsor in room 111 this Monday to 
secure a spot 

 If you do not preorder your yearbook by March 10th, there is no guarantee you will 
be able to get one. Yearbooks can be purchased on Balfour.com for $90 

Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health and 
high spirits! 



See you at the Top! 

 


